Promoting Health in Deaf and Hard-of-Hearing Populations
Case for Action: 
· Deaf and hard-of-hearing individuals make up more than 9% of the U.S. population, over 23 million people.
· Rochester is believed to have the highest per capita deaf population of any area in the country and perhaps the world, with as many as 10,000 to 15,000 people who primarily use American Sign Language (ASL) for communication. 
· Little is known about disease prevalence among deaf people, their health literacy, attitudes toward health-related issues or health risk behaviors. Many, if not most, health interventions are not accessible to deaf people.
Description:  
· The mission of the National Center for Deaf Health Research (NCDHR) is to promote health and prevent illness in Deaf and hard-of-hearing individuals and their families through community-based participatory research. 

· The Center espouses a “cultural model” of Deafness, meaning that it considers Deaf people to be members of a cultural and linguistic community, rather than a set of people with a medical condition (hearing loss) that should be treated. 

· NCDHR identifies and prioritizes health needs of Deaf-and-hard of hearing people, develops and evaluates interventions to improve health, and disseminates findings.

· Initial research is focused on the community of Deaf ASL users and their families. 

· The Center connects local people with national opportunities to influence public health research.
Partners/Funding:

· The NCDHR is part of the University of Rochester Medical Center. Core funding for the Center is provided through the Prevention Research Centers (PRC) Program of the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention. The Center recently received a second five-year grant to continue its work.

· The NCDHR maintains a close partnership with the local Deaf Community, primarily through the Deaf Health Community Committee (DHCC). . The DHCC is closely involved in all phases of NCDHR research, from the development of research project proposals, to carrying out the research, to interpreting and disseminating research findings.Other important partners include the National Technical Institute for the Deaf at Rochester Institute of Technology, the Rochester School for the Deaf, the Rochester Recreation Club for the Deaf, and many other local and national organizations.
Outcomes:  
· The Center has collected health and health risk behavior data on Deaf adults, using a culturally- and linguistically-appropriate video-based survey instrument to allow comparability to Monroe County BRFSS survey.

· The NCDHR sponsors Deaf Strong Hospital, an experiential learning program for medical students in which they navigate through a simulated “hospital” staffed by Deaf volunteers.

· The Center’s core research project in its second five-year grant cycle will be the development and testing of  an intervention to reduce obesity and increase physical activity in the Deaf community, starting October 2009.

· A health Task Force comprised of hard-of-hearing partners will be convened during the 2nd funding cycle.
For more information contact:
Matthew Starr, MPH
National Center for Deaf Health Research

University of Rochester Medical Center

120 Corporate Woods, Suite 350
Rochester, NY  14623

matthew_starr@urmc.rochester.edu
See also:
http://www.urmc.edu/ncdhr/
